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B O A R D  M E M B E R S : 

 

President 

John Klein 

Vice President  

Bob Simonson 

Treasurer 

Dennis Murphy 

Secretary 

Karmen Jamison 

Interim At Large 

Todd Edler 

Member At-Large 

Jon Zirkelbach 

 

Coalition meetings are usually the second Wednesdays of the month at 11:30 a.m.  
Locations may vary.  Please plan to join us for our next meeting  in Monti on June 14! 

 

                                              Coalition Update         Jennifer Husmann, Project Coordinator 

Itõs been a busy time ever since we moved into our new office last October.  After that we 

made it through the flurry of activities around the time of the move with the Scotch Grove 

fundraiser, the High School Take Charge Conference, legislative forum and health fair, train-

ings and speaker on marijuana prevention, a nicotine free park policy passage, and communi-

ty and coalition member awards, then we went on to Novemberõs Joan Becker and Chasing 

the Dragon presentations, TIPs trainings, Open House, letter writing fundraising campaign, Rx 

lock box promotion, and Holiday cookbook fundraiser promotion.   

2017 started with a new òincrease of the age of alcohol selleró policy, Listening Posts, Day on 

the Hill, Paper Tigers screening, alcohol and tobacco compliance checks, legislative work on 

beer tax increase and marijuana policies, continued Text2Tell promotion with new hand sani-

tizer key chains and window clings, new Rx drug òBe the Majorityó posters from the BEASTS 

(Being Excellent And Staying Totally Safe) youth advisory group, new graduation time signs, 

new ònear peeró messages on òFrisbee-likeó disc flyers, and a subgroup of the coalition work-

ing on a local public intoxication policy to include controlled substances.  We continue to be 

involved in the upcoming Better Together events to promote building multi-generational rela-

tionships in the community neighborhoods and service to others.  A new group emerged from 

coalition members to start an internet òpodcast/radioó station called òThe Voice of Jones 

Countyó.  The Coalition will be their first interview podcast.   

We also continue to work with the Community Partnership for Protecting Children group to bring 

more awareness to Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACES) research. We are working on strate-

gies to prevent ACES and to help build Resilience for those with ACES to reduce substance use 

disorders and other negative physical and mental health conditions.  The BEASTS group is work-

ing on their next media campaign òWhatõs Your Natural High?ó that starts with getting photos of 

favorite activities in Jones County enjoyed by youth (and people of all ages).  They are also hop-

ing to do a retreat this summer for team building and planning for the new school year.  

The Coalition is more than half way through Year 9 of our 10 year grant so much of our focus is 

on the sustainability of our work to keep a pulse on what is happening with our youth and create 

action to meet those needs. Sustainability comes through having a system that will not disap-

pear with funding changes, but also by making policy or practice changes that are institutional-

ized rather than only doing one-time events.  We know this prevention work is not without finan-

cial cost so we have been working hard at fundraising with the Great Give Day, Purse and Acces-

sory Sale, J&P Cycle fundraiser, and planning a 5K for fall.  We just received the new Iowa Youth 

Survey data that the Planning Committee will analyze and use to steer our action plans for the 

next couple years.  We are so thankful for all our volunteer members and the community sup-

port of the Coalition and the youth we serve.  With this support, we will continue to keep making 

Jones County a better and place to live, work and play.   
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N E V E R  D O U B T  T H A T  A  SM A L L  G R O U P  O F  T H O U G H T F U L ,  C O M M I T T E D  C I T I Z E N S  

C A N  C H A N G E  T H E  W O R L D;  I N D E E D ,  I T ' S  T H E  ON L Y  T H I N G  T H A T  E V E R  H A S .  

           M A R G A R E T  M E A D 

 Coalition Cookbooks are still on hand and make GREAT gifts for bridal showers, wed-

dings, graduations and more!  Itõs filled with 500 recipes ranging from favorite dinner-time 

meals to delicious desserts,  all gleaned from Coalition members and community 

òcelebritiesó plus lots of fun pictures of the coalition at work!  Available at most banks, 

coffee shops, consignment stores, our office and several other places!  

*************  

Thanks to those who donated for the Great Give Day!   Remember any day can be a day to 

give on-line by going to:   

www.dbqfoundation.org/donors/giving-center/jones-county-safe-and-healthy-youth-coalition-

endowment-fund  

Special Concessions TIPS Training 

Wednesday, June 14 

@Lawrence Community Center 

Off Premise TIPS Trainings 

Tailored for Grocery & Convenience 

Stores 

August 2, 2017 

On Premise TIPS Trainings 

Tailored for Bars & Restaurants 

August 2, 2017 

Trainings held at 5:30 pm at the Coalition 

office, but can be held at businesses or at 

other times by request. Call 319-462-4327  

The first  of 3 Better Together Block 

by Block Parties in Anamosa will be 

held Sunday June 4th at St. Paulõs 

Church  2pm to 5pm!     

The next block party is  Friday July 

14th  6pm to 8 pm at  the park by St. 

Patrickõs School.    

The 3rd block party will be held Thurs-

day Aug 17th 5:30pm to 7:30pm at 

the Wapsiana Pool Park.   

We hope you can come out, visit the 

BEASTS kids at our table and see how 

Jones County is  Better Together! 

Congratulations to our own  

Karmen Jamison, JCSHY 

Board secretary and more!  

Karmen was a finalist in the 

United Way 2017 Outstand-

ing Volunteer Awards.  

Thanks for all you do for us! 

2017 new graduation 

signs being  put up by 

volunteers on United 

Way Day of Caring. 

Thank you! 

Look for our new Frisbees as 

you are out and about enjoy-

ing the great weather and 

Jones County activities as 

part of our campaign to 

reach young adults.  

Veggie Frittata 

in our cook-

book on p. 63.  
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    THANK YOU! 

Thank you to the Anamosa State Penitentiary employees for the 

wonderful donation of $750.50 from their recent fundraiser!    

 

Middle School youth advocacy groups from Anamosa and 

Midland held a friendly kickball tournament in honor of 

Kick Butts Day. Kick Butts Day empowers youth to stand 

out and seize control against big tobacco!   

Upcoming Events! 

Contact Jennifer Husmann, Project Coordinator if you 

need information on any of these events! 

  JCSHY Coalition meeting on June 14th  

11:30am to 1pm at the Veteranõs Hall Monticello  

There will be a special showing of the documentary 

òResilienceó which is a 

follow up to the docu-

mentary òPaper Tigersó 

shown earlier this year. 

 

Coalition Volunteer Opportunity 

Help our overnight watch prior to the J & P Cycles Event       

We will be providing this service 6PM to 7AM 

June 20th through June 26th 

 

Save the Date!  June 28th 

Fred Volpe will be presenting a Sustainability training at 

the LCC on this date from 10am to 3pm 

 

REMEMBER OUR NEW OFFICE LOCATION IS  

AT 110 S. WILLIAMS ANAMOSA 


